From: John Broad 
Sent: 03 July 2015 12:24
To: Planning
Subject: Planning application objection

Dear Sir,
[bookmark: _GoBack]I have been attempting to object to the planning application 15/01012/OUT for a few days now but the site keeps crashing!
I have copied out my text below for you to forward to the planning office please.
I would appreciate confirmation that this has been done.
 
Yours faithfully,
John L Broad
85 Mallards Way
Bicester
Oxon
OX26 6WT
 
Dear Sir,
I object to this proposal (15/01012/OUT) in the strongest possible manner. Albion Land's own Heritage Impact Assessment gives clear understanding of the importance of the listed bomb stores and associated buildings on this corner of the historic aerodrome. They state the importance of the reason why these structures are in this position relative to the main aerodrome buildings and the importance of the open vistas surrounding the site. Historic England reinforce this requirement to preserve, not only the structures, but the setting they are in. Albion Land seem to think that by planting a few trees and starting construction a few metres away from the listed buildings they will not compromise the importance of this area but they are totally wrong! Warehousing is not suitable in this location and, as their own heritage consultants identify, the height of any structure in this sensitive location is important so two 16 metre high massive warehouses right next to the site is going to destroy the character and importance of the site. 
Access to this site from the bend on Skimmingdish Lane by HGVs day and night is an accident waiting to happen. The wrong decision recently to allow housing on the opposite side of the road to the south will exacerbate the problem of traffic in this congested area.
The NPPF clearly identifies the importance to preserve the history of this country and there was a good reason why these listings were made on the historic aerodrome. Just trying to fudge a few trees as a fopp to get planning permission will not protect the importance of the site.
The destruction of two footpaths through the site is not in keeping with either the need for walking in the open countryside that the new Local Plan and the designation of Bicester as a "Garden Town" requires. The destruction of open farmland needed to feed the ever growing population is an incorrect use of this area. The site is outside the ring road and compromises controlling the size of the town for future generations.
The employment capabilities of modern warehousing is extremely low compared to the massive land take. With access to the major rail and road network way to the south or to the north identifies this site as totally inappropriate for continuous HGV traffic adding to the already congested ring road around Bicester. The only logical location for warehousing is on Graven Hill which has been operating for the military in this manner for the last 70 years!
The proposed building at 16 metres will be an eyesore for future generations and can never be screened by trees. The HGV and light van traffic will add considerably to the heavy congestion unnecessarily at all the junctions around the Bicester ring road; nothing could be done to alleviate this problem other than planning refusal.
Approval for the care home was bad enough but adding industry and warehousing to the problem is wrong. There is more employment to meet the requirements of the revised Local Plan at Bicester Heritage than will ever be supplied by this site.
The countryside needs to be protected from these inappropriate developments as apart from taking valuable farming land they add a hard edge to the supposed "Garden Town".
I wish to object most strongly to this application.
John L Broad

